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Spring has been unpre-
dictable, following a peculiar 
winter. Makes no diff erence, 
as thanks to a very healthy 
response, we got a lot accom-
plished during the scheduled 
and non-scheduled work 
parties. My thanks goes 
out to all who support the 
club in its work parities and 
projects. I have heard from 
several folks that the reason 
they want to join CRI is that 
we have good ranges and 
our facility looks great. I am 
hoping we can make it look 
even better, and it will if all 
of us take the time to clean 
up after we’re done shoot-
ing – take targets down, 
pick up brass, and always 
leave the place better than 
we fi nd it. In my early days 
of shooting (no, we didn’t 
wear butternut uniforms 
then) it was unspoken, but 
everyone took the personal 
responsibility of cleaning up 
the ranges before they left. 
I expect that all members 
do that. We have gone after 
some who think that they 
are better than the rest, but 
I truly would like to see all 
members accept the respon-
sibility of range appearance 
– it kind of goes along with 
the concept that we are all 

range offi  cers. I think that 
the most egregious problems 
involve targets and brass. 
Brass left on the ground 
makes it appear that no one 
is taking care of the ranges, 
and the next step from there 
is that we aren’t taking care 
of the environment – not a 
message I would like to leave 
for OSHA, DEP or EPA. So 
help the club, and leave the 
place better than you found 
it. Oh, and the club turned 
in brass recently and made 
about $500 for the coff ers.

Th ings are moving slowly 
on bringing the new range 
on line. Th e weather, to in-
clude the rain, just makes it 
tough in that range location 
to fi nish up the berm and 
leveling work. It’s coming 
though! 

Th e Executive Board has 
authorized two projects that 
are ongoing. First deals with 
an overall audit of the facil-
ity to locate wetlands. Th at 
is being undertaken by an 
outside fi rm and is necessary 
for planning any future range 
additions to our facility. Th at 
will probably be completed 
in July of this year. Secondly, 
we are planning to fence 
the Route 49 front on the 
east side, to provide us with 

more security, and to hide 
the pistol, practical, and 
handgun plinking ranges 
from street view. Unfortu-
nately, we are dealing with 
a small but not insignifi cant 
wetlands location in the area, 
and the addition of the fence 
will require state approval for 
a deviation to the buff er we 
are required by law to leave 
around any wetlands. In any 
case, we will be applying for 
this variance in a couple of 
months. Frankly, I don’t see 
the fence under construction 
until late in September.

As you can see from the 
range condition, we never 
got our controlled burn from 
the State Forestry Service. 
Weather conditions were 
just never right. Th at means 
that, as summer progresses, 
we need to be extra vigilant 
in any activities that might 
cause a fi re. We don’t pro-
hibit smoking, but we do 
ask that you make sure your 
smokes are out before you 
fi eld strip them to insure 
safety. Th at also means no 
tracers or incendiary devices 
of any kind are to be brought 
onto the facility.

Our leagues are in full 
swing – there always is room 

Greetings from the President’s Corner

Continued on page 2
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for one more member at any and 
all of the leagues. Interested in 
joining some neat people? Making 
new shooting friends? Learning 
from folks who are expert in what 
they do? Th en come out and join 
us! Monday is Benchrest, Tuesday 
is for High-power and Wednesday 
is for Pistol shooters.

After some haggling, and time, 
we now have complete control of 
our domain name and our website. 
We have a professional taking care 
of the site, so look for more rapid 
updates and postings.

A lot of information goes out on 
the email Blast System. If you are 
not receiving the emails from the 
club, please send me an email at:

Pauladamowski@Comcast.net 
and I will get you on the system.

Have a safe and sane shooting 
season – look for me on the range 
and say hello!

Paul Adamowski, President
Pauladamowski@Comcast.net

President’s Corner
Continued from page 1

Competition is friendly and helpful on the Pistol League nights.

Poor weather has grossly aff ect-
ed our match operations.  We have 
had to cancel a lot of the March, 
April, and May programs due to 
inclement weather.  Accordingly, 
there is not a lot of activity to 
report.  Th e CMP Garand Match 
was held in both March and April.  
April’s match saw member Kevin 
Tunney set the range record for 
score in the Springfi eld category.  
Kevin won a gold achievement 

medal and the match.  Way to Go!
Not much activity to report on 

the national scene, as a lot of our 
shooters passed on the Regional 
Matches at Camp Butner.  Th ose 
that did go won a lot of free 
clothes washing with the high 
winds and rainy weather. Maybe 
next year, guys.  (Remember to 
take soap with you on the next 
trip!!)

Matches



 The Cumberland Magazine Page 3

The Editor’s Corner
Keeping records. Maybe it 

goes back to my training in the 
biological sciences, ( though some 
may contribute this habit to other 
“issues” ), but I have kept records 
of every round fired through my 
personal guns, beginning with my 
Marlin 783 on Nov. 29, 1975. “Big 
deal, way to go, good for you” you 
say, …… right ? Well, I have found 
this history not only interesting, but 
helpful, and a time saving resource.

In the note section of my data 
base, I can keep important infor-
mation on the gun, loads, sight 
settings, and more, plus who was 
shooting with me when I had a 
friend or new shooter along. I no 
longer have to wonder if I tested 
that Savage .22 with this round 
or that round, saving me time and 
money. I have also saved myself the 
time and effort of testing 300 yard 
hand loads in an AR because I had 
forgotten that I had already tried 
that bullet/powder combination ! 

I now go back into my records for 
lots of information that otherwise 
would have been lost and forgotten. 
When was that great Snow Goose 
hunt with my son, the first round 
through that .44, how many rounds 
through that “shot out” barrel ? I 
can find out. When was the last 
time my brother shot with me ? 
Longer ago than I’d like.

It is obviously too late to start 
keeping records from day one for 
99% of us, but it’s never too late 
to start. The more information you 
keep, the better you can set the next 
goal for whatever type of shooting 
you like, from plinking to serious 
competition.

Shooting is a very satisfying 
sport, and information is power. So 
take some time to keep some good 
records of your activity, and you’ll 
be surprised how much you’ll also 
appreciate the memories.

Additionally, if your next few 
trips to the range can include a 

friend, relation, or neighbor, you 
may just convince a potential voter 
to join us in preserving our gun 
rights. It seems so trite to say, of so 
many elections in the past, that “this 
election is the most crucial in my 
lifetime”. However, this November 
election may actually qualify as that 
most crucial one. By the time you 
receive the next newsletter, the elec-
tions will be over. Let’s pray that 
none of us say that we wished we 
had done more.

 Rob McKenzie 
Editor

Save $20.00!
Yes, that’s what you can take off your next 

year’s club dues. All you need to do is to show 
up at our next work party, on October 31 at 

at 8:00am, pitch in a little and BINGO, $20.00 
bucks off your dues. Now how easy can that be!

www.cumberlandriflemen.com
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Cross Course Gunsmithing, LLC
Timothy F. Clarke, Certified Gunsmith

Licensed and Insured
• General repair & reconditioning for most makes and 

models

• Relining .22 rimfire barrels

• AR-15 custom re-barrelling, caliber conversions, NRA 
AR-15 Service and Match Rifle

• CMP M1 Garand, Vintage Service Rifle & Vintage Sniper 
Rifle re-barrelling, complete builds and repair

• Builder of the 2014 NJ CMP Vintage Sniper Match win-
ning M1941 USMC Sniper replica

• Firearm Transfers, NJ-NICS and Special Orders

• Dealer for Rock River Arms, Green Mountain Rifle Bar-
rels, Geissele Automatics

Hours by Appointment Only
614 West Pine Avenue

North Wildwood, NJ 08260-3026
Phone: 609-846-5470

Email: ccgtfc@yahoo.com

SINCE 1908

Appliances • TVs • Vacuums
Sales • Parts • Service
1888 S. Delsea Drive, Vineland, NJ

856-692-7900
www.mainierosappliancesandtv.com

Serving South Jersey
Since 1980

Four Generations of Mainiero’s Customers 
Can’t Be Wrong!

BDU-styled pants/shirts
Gloves-Outerwear-Footwear-Bags-Socks-Accessories

FirstTactical.com 
Products made to serve those

who serve others…

First Tactical™ makes functional gear created for professionals. Guided 
by the principles of innovation and reliability, First Tactical works first-
hand with real-world users to create durable products that meet the needs 
of public safety and citizens like you. 

     Shop on-line for factory direct pricing 
and savings.

 Michael Smith 
Western South Jersey-Northern Delaware Rep.

Cell 856.430.4995
Ah, 1903’s and Garands. Priceless.
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Bob Warzbok
Our thanks to the Club Steward for all his work in 
keeping the place clean, functional, and safe!
In addition to acting as a Range Officer, Bob cleans 
and disinfects the toilet facility on a weekly basis.  He 
also cleans up behind some of our challenged mem-
bers who leave a mess behind.  Please do the right 
thing and clean up before you leave.  He is also the 
fellow who, every week, dumps the range trash into 
the dumpster, and who attends all work parties, being 
the first in and last out.  He also does a good job in 
keeping the President in line.  If you run across Bob 
on the range, please take a moment and thank him for 
his efforts on our collective behalves. Better still, take 
a moment and help him lift that trash barrel or do a 
better job in cleaning up after yourself. 

Gate Cards
We believe we have the gate problem solved.  If you 
can remember, we had some difficulties with old and 
new cards being rejected by the computer due to a 
lightning strike in the area, affecting the computer soft 
and hardware.  It took a lot of work and baby-sitting, 
but the problem has been resolved thanks to the ef-
forts of VP Frank Hignutt.  It took three trips by the 
vendor, and shipping our computer to the Canadian 
company who makes the software and hardware, to 
resolve the problem, but the gate is now working.  Re-
port any card problems to Paul at 609-390-3941.

Elections
There is no ballot in this newsletter and there will not 
be an election, as the incumbents have stated their de-
sire to run, and there were no names submitted to run 
against them as called for in the last newsletter.  The 
incumbents (President and Secretary) will retain their 
seats for another two-year term.
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June 2016 BPTR Mid-Range Report
The first BPTR mid-range 

match of the 2016 season was held 
on Saturday due to the early date 
for Easter this year. The day started 
off cold (34F) and clear with a 
mild breeze of 8-10 mph out of the 
north. With the sun below the tree 
line, it felt pretty cool !

Ten stalwart shooters showed up 
for the match. After the requisite 
safety briefing we were able to start 
promptly at 9:00 o’clock. We had 
two new shooters, Kathy and Doug 
Chapman from northern NJ. Nei-
ther had shot at any distance longer 
than 200 yds, so we all pitched in 
and helped them get a handle on 
sight settings, pulling targets, etc. 

Shortly after we set up at the 200 
yd line the sun rose above the trees 
and we warmed up quickly. The 
breeze remained mild, at 8-10mph 
out of the north, so there was 
some attention paid to its affects. 
Carl Leisinger showed us “the way 
home” with a fine 98-2X, followed 
by Doug Chapman’s 97-4X (way to 
go, new shooter !!). 

By the time we had moved to 
300 yd, we had all warmed up 

nicely in 
the pleas-
ant sun-
shine. Dave 
Harrison 
was the 
top scorer 
with a nice 
93-1X, 
followed by 
another fine 
effort by 
Carl with a 
92-1X.

As is 
usually the 
case, when 
we moved 
back to the 
600 yd line, the breeze decided it 
had been too predictable and we 
suffered with total 180 degree shifts 
and gusts of 15mph+. The match 
was won at the “long line” with 
the overall match winner, Vince 
D’Alessandro, shooting a fine 89-
5X, which included hitting those 
5X’s in a row. Reading the tricky 
wind conditions, and taking good 
advantage of them, is something we 

need to learn from Vince.
As mentioned, Vince 

D’Alessandro was the overall match 
winner with a 264-5X. Not only 
was his 600 yd performance most 
impressive in the conditions, but he 
was the only one of the 10-com-
petitors who shot position and 
humbled us prone shooters. Con-
gratulations to Vince on his fine 
effort. Nipping at Vince’s heels was 
Dave Harrison with a 263-2X, fol-
lowed by Dave Eccles with a 262. 

After the match we gathered at 
the picnic tables for sandwiches, 
sodas, and some socializing. It was 
great to have two new shooters join 
us, and we look forward to seeing 
Kathy and Doug at future matches.

The Eastern Regional and NJ 
State Championship matches will 
be held on June 10/11. In addi-
tion, we have received the NJ State 
Champion Position and Prone 
medals for 2015 from the ANJRPC 
for Vince D’Alessandro and Ernie 
Bennett, to be presented at a future 
match.

Glenn Davis

It’s still early. Get rid of those flyers now!
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29 Years Law Enforcement Expungement Processor
Licensed, Bonded & Insured Assistance

MAZZEO
D E T E C T I V E  A G E N C Y ,  L L C

John M. Mazzeo

 Phone: (609) 476-0228
P.O. Box 996 mazzeopvtdet@comcast.net
Vineland, NJ Cell: (609) 209-0036
08360-0996 Fax: (609) 476-0044

The best of care because we care!

SHORE
VETERINARIANS

Affiliate Member, American Animal Hospital Association (AAHA)

Four Locations in South Jersey:
73 Hope Corson Rd. Seaville, NJ 08230 609-390-9113
6633 Black Horse Pike Egg Harbor Twp., NJ 08234 609-272-8777
1056 Black Horse Pike Williamstown, NJ 08094 856-728-6613
357 S. White Horse Pike Hammonton, NJ 08037 609-561-2801

Last Fall’s target repair work party, getting ready for the 
2016 season.

The targets in repose all winter, waiting for the break of 
Spring!

We Will Support You — Will You Support Us?

Are you a businessman or a professional? For $50.00 your business card can reach over 1000 
members in the Cumberland Magazine twice a year. For a bit more, we can upsize your 

card or prepared ad to suit your needs. For details, call Rob McKenzie at 609-805-7849. We 
thank our advertisers for their support.
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Spring has finally sprung, and 
the Bullseye Pistol League year 
began with a “Clinic” the last 
Wednesday in March, and runs 
every Wednesday evening starting 
at 6:00 PM, through the end of 
September. Last night, May 18th, 
was the first Wednesday night that 
it actually felt like Spring. We had 
a group of 15 shooters made up 
of seasoned competitors and some 
shooters new to the sport. 

 For our new shooters, several 
who are women, there has been 
a lot of coaching by our NRA 
instructors and scores go up a little 
every week. The intention of mem-
bers of the Pistol Committee is 
provide a safe program that allows 
the shooters to learn and improve 
their marksmanship skills.

 Bullseye Pistol shooting teaches 
the BASICS of marksmanship. 
Born in the early 1900s, at a time 
when the Cavalry still used horses, 
it was vital to be able to shoot 
the pistol, one handed. Times 

have changed, but, until recently, 
the Police also used the Bullseye 
course for qualification. The truth 
is, if you expect to do well in other 
Pistol shooting disciplines, you will 
need to have a firm grip on the 
BASICS. Bullseye is where you get 
that skill.

 The League is open to non-
members as well, and families are 
encouraged. Equipment is any 
handgun, rimfire or center fire, 
though no magnum ammo is 
allowed. Many prefer .22 caliber, 
as it is easy on the hand and the 
wallet ! We shoot 90 rounds per 
evening, but bring 100 rounds in 
case of an alibi, and include ear 
and eye protection. Cost is $2.00 
to cover the cost of targets. We try 
to have the gate open at 5:00PM 
and the first round down range at 
6:00 PM SHARP. 

 The Pistol Committee is made 

up of shooters who have extensive 
experience as competitors, mili-
tary and civilian, most with NRA 
instructor ratings. Come join the 
fun, we still have room for a few 
more shooters.

Tom Boyle

Bullseye Pistol League 2016

Cumberland Riflemen hosted 
the fifth annual New Jersey State 
CMP Rifle Championships on 
September 19 & 20. The matches 
were approved by the Association 
of New Jersey Rifle and Pistol 
Clubs and the Civilian Marks-
manship Program.

On Saturday, September 19, 
fifty-seven entrants tried their 
skills at besting each other as The firing line at the small bore prone match.  CRI match and facilities are 

very “user friendly”.

Membership
Dues

Dues are to be paid by the 
end of June.  Please don’t wait 
until the last minute.  Save 
yourself, and the club, a lot of 
difficulties by paying your dues 
on time, as our waiting list is 
now over 90 names !
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Member since 2005

Factory Certified Armorer

Arms Services, LLC
FFL Firearms Dealer

Ammunition and Reloading Supplies
Law Enforcement Supplies

Cleaning Supplies
  
Karl Stuart 856-685-4208
203 Hampton Road karl@armsservicesllc.com
Haddon Township, NJ 08108 Hours by Appointment Only

Special for CRI Members — $25 transfer fee!
Just show your current Club ID. NICS & Sales Tax additional.

MILLVILLE CHIROPRACTIC
CENTER, PA

1014 N. High Street
Millville, NJ 08332

Dr. James A. Beebe •  Dr. John P. Fresh • Dr. Russell C. Doyle

856-327-0320
Fax: 856-825-4183
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Greetings from Small Bore Rife
The 2016 Cumberland Rifle-

men small-bore season got off to a 
fantastic start, with a full line, and 
more, for our first match of the year. 
With twelve shooters from four 
states preregistered, we were looking 
to run two relays to accommodate 
everyone. Patricia Zerfas, who made 
the drive from Maryland, described 
the match as one on the most “user 
friendly” events she had ever shot. 
Pat took fourth overall, and first in 
the combined expert / sharpshooter 
class. Frank Wasco made the trek 
from Pennsylvania, and promptly 
showed everyone he had done his 
homework over the winter, by win-
ning overall with a 1592-95X. Our 
own Scott Rhodes took 2nd overall 
from Bill Neff from Parsippany, 
NJ. Both shooting 1589 with Scott 

besting him on the X count: 108 
to 97. Mike Powers drove up from 
Delaware to take the Marksman 
class with a 1537-44X. Ron Max-
well called and supervised the firing 
line, as well registering competitors 
for the tournament. 

 Our traveling team is look-
ing forward to another good year, 
traveling to other ranges, compet-
ing, and representing Cumberland 
Riflemen, as we work to expand our 
presence in the small-bore com-
munity. Steve and Ralph both got 
new rifles at the end of last season, 
and are looking to up their game 
with the new hardware. I shot well 
enough last season to earn my NRA 
small-bore conventional prone Mas-
ter ranking. Master in this classifi-
cation requires a 99.5% average. 

We would like to take this op-
portunity to invite our membership 
to join us. As Patty Zerfas said, our 
matches are very “user friendly”. 
We offer a big match feel without 
the big match pressure. We help 
the newcomer get through, learn 
the ropes, and still let the experi-
enced shooter have a great shoot as 
well. All you need is a .22LR single 
shot, bolt action rifle (we will allow 
magazine fed but you must single 
feed it) with iron sights, spotting 
scope, sling, and the desire to have 
some fun. We shoot the last Sunday 
of the month, so mark your calendar 
for those dates and join us for some 
22LR fun !!

Scott Rhodes 
CRI, SBR (Position) Program
rhodesandrhodes@gmail.com

A Ruger .22LR semi-auto in action during the Wednesday 
Bullseye League. Scoring all the X’s on a recent Pistol League night.
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Your dues are due no later than June 30, 2016 and will be paid until June 30, 2017. The dues this 
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Your email is especially important so we can inform you of range closings and other important happenings. 
Please send your email address to Paul Adamowski at pauladamowski@comcast.net.
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(or the label from your NRA magazine showing the current date)
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